State of Maryland 
ELEVATOR SAFETY REVIEW BOARD
Business Meeting Minutes 
DATE:


February 20, 2015
TIME: 


10:00 a.m.

LOCATION:
500 N. Calvert Street

                     

2nd Floor Conference Room
Baltimore, MD  21202

PRESENT:

Ed M. Hord, Chairman   
Mike W. Moran                                 




Charles E. Meeks                                 




Rick J. Lowman
Don Greulich
Sonny Yeatman
ABSENT:
Cris Mendoza
VACANCIES:

Two (2) positions to be filled by the Governor’s Office           

STAFF PRESENT:       
Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards 

Jessica Carter, Assistant Attorney General 

Raquel M. Meyers, Administrative Specialist

GUESTS PRESENT:
Tim Blair, Premier Lifts, Inc.  
Matt Aird, Premier Lifts, Inc.     

Vance Ayres, IUEC

George Boecker, IUEC

Christopher Cromwell, Bedco Mobility     

Call To Order
Ed M. Hord, Chairman, called the regular meeting of the Maryland Elevator Safety Review Board to order at 10:08 a.m.
Executive Session 

Motion (I) was made by Mr. Yeatman, seconded by Mr. Greulich, and unanimously carried by the Board to  enter into Executive Session at 10:12 a.m., in the 2nd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD 21202, in order to consider advice provided by Counsel regarding license applications.  Upon completion of the session, the Board convened to the public meeting at 10:37 a.m.  

Approval of the Findings of Executive Session 
The members reviewed the minutes of the Executive Session held on February 20, 2015.   Motion (II) was made by Mr. Yeatman, seconded by Mr. Lowman, and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the findings of the Executive Session minutes as written.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the business meeting held on December 19, 2014 were approved without corrections.  Motion (III) was made by Mr. Greulich, seconded by Mr. Moran, and unanimously carried that the minutes of the business meeting be approved without corrections.
Chairman’s Report

No chairman’s report. 

Licensing Applications

Ms. Meyers informed the Board that the reciprocal application will be revised with corrections. The draft of the reciprocal application will be sent to the Board prior to the next scheduled meeting.  If there are any further changes, Ms. Meyers requested for the Board to address them at that time.    
Complaint Committee Report
Consent Order

Investigation 

ELEV-150001

ELEV-150002
Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Yeatman, seconded by Mr. Moran, and unanimously carried by the Board to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee report.

Licensing Report Update
Applications/Qualifications Review Committee
Mr. Meeks reported to the Board that the Applications/Qualifications Review Committee met on this date, reviewed and approved twelve (12) elevator mechanic license applications.  There was one (1) elevator mechanic application referred to the Board for further review.    
There was (1) elevator contractor application reviewed or approved.  There were no elevator contractor applications referred to the Board for further review.                       
Motion (V) was made by Mr. Greulich, seconded by Mr. Yeatman, and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the Applications/Qualifications Review Committee.
Review of Examination Statistics and License Totals  

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for January, 2015: 

            Elevator 

     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Master Elevator  
	       3
	           2
	       1
	     67% 

	                              TOTAL
	       3
	2
	       1
	     67%


Ms. Bailey reported that 3 candidates were tested in January, 2 passed, 1 failed with a 67% passing rate. Since January 2015, the passing rate is 67%, and since the inception of the test the overall passing rate is 67%.  There are currently active 837 licensees.
Exam Update   
Ms. Meyers informed the Board that the exam panel met on February 13, 2015 regarding the accessibility lift mechanic exam.  Currently, the panel is working on the job analysis for the exam.  As mentioned at the October 24th Board meeting, the renovator mechanic exam is expected to “go live” at the end of the month.  She also informed the Board that an update will be provided at the next scheduled meeting.   
Ms. Bailey mentioned to the Board that the elevator renovator bulletin has been reviewed and should be ready by next week.  Mr. Hord inquired as to whether or not the Board should extend the date for elevator renovators to be licensed.  Ms. Bailey stated that it would not be necessary unless there was a complaint made against an unlicensed renovator. Mr. Hord requested for Ms. Bailey to look into the dates the Board had previously extended in the minutes for elevator renovators.        

Old Business 
California Elevator Rule making and MRLs – Revision of Safety Orders
Mr. Meeks stated that DLI should take a look at this issue further in order to see if they could modify their law. Mr. Lowman also suggested that ASME should look into this issue as well.  However, Mr. Kreseski, Chief Elevator Inspector from DLI had shared the following statement in response to the Boards request from the previous meeting regarding California’s Elevator rule making and MRL’s below: 

“The Safety Inspection Unit's primary task is to protect citizens, employees and the general public within Maryland. Safety is paramount in the actions taken to provide services and resources in achieving that goal. The Commissioner of Labor & Industry adopts the A17.1 Safety Code for Elevators and Escalators which is a nationally recognized standard. Inspections are performed based on this standard along with other references to ensure safety compliance. 
As technology continues to move forward providing many innovative solutions with respect to customer needs, manufacturer developments and energy (green) conservation, so do safety measures. In recognition of this, there is a process implemented for consideration of issues that may not be addressed in code. Conditional variance exceptions may be sought through the Commissioner’s office. Approval may be granted pending acceptable investigation findings including A17.7 AECO certification as referenced in the A17.1 code.  
Elevator equipment can be proprietary by design; however, there are requirements and standards that address maintenance, service and repairs typical to all units. Elevator units in the State of Maryland are currently inspected under the ASME A17.1-2013 Elevator Code including MRL installations. Regulations require that a plan review and inspection be performed by the owners contracted third party inspector to ensure a compliant installation prior to State acceptance. A written maintenance control plan (MCP) is required by code to be in place, specific to elevator equipment and maintained consistent with industry standards.
The quality and product preference in any purchase is a dynamic involving consumer awareness and marketing competitive influences. Elevator contractors have a vested interest in fulfilling contractual obligations with customers and maintaining safe operating standards. This office does not recommend or favor any particular equipment manufacturer. Acceptance of any elevator unit installation in Maryland is based on the collective adherence of industry and regulatory standards.”
Reciprocity 

Ms. Bailey stated that she had received correspondence from Mr. Meeks dated February 17, 2015 regarding several recommendations for the Board to move forward with reciprocity with the State of Delaware, Virginia, North Carolina, and other states.  Ms. Bailey stated that a letter will be sent to several states including the State of Delaware in order to reach a reciprocal agreement.  Ms. Bailey inquired to the Board if they had any particular states in mind.  Mr. Hord requested for Ms. Bailey to send a letter to the State of Delaware, District of Columbia, and the State of Virginia.
New Business
There was no New Business to offer.

Executive Director’s Report

Ms. Bailey stated that she had visited PSI facility in Las Vegas, Nevada during her vacation.  She had briefly met with the staff to include Sheila Clinkscale, who is assigned to the mechanical boards.  She gave a brief summary about their operations and mentioned to the Board that she was pleased with their business.  As mentioned earlier, three (3) candidates tested and two (2) passed at 67% compared to the other mechanical boards, with a passing rate of 33%.   

Counsel’s Report 
AAG Carter stated that she is assuming the Elevator Safety Review Board as Counsel to the Board.  Mr. Jacobson will continue to be the co-counsel for the Board. However, she will be the point to contact.  She also stated that she is the Deputy Counsel for the Apprenticeship and Training Council and the Pilot Board.  Ms. Bailey stated that she was pleased to have her expertise with the Board.
Public Comments
There were no Public Comments to offer.  

Next Meeting
The next meeting is scheduled for April 17, 2015 at 10:00 a.m., 500 N. Calvert Street, 2nd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.    

Adjournment 
There being no further business, Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Yeatman, seconded by Mr. Greulich to adjourn the meeting at 10:54 a.m.  
_____      Approved without corrections

_____      Approved with corrections

____________________________________                  __________________

Ed M. Hord, Chairman                                                       Date
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